CEPP Meeting Minutes
7 September 2011

Present:  Michael Arnush, Logan Brenner (student representative), Janet Casey, Mimi Hellman, Chris Kopec, Susan Kress, Joshua Ness (Chair), Rubén Graciani, Thomas Rivera (student representative)

The Arts Administration minor was the topic of discussion.  The Chair articulated two different but related issues to be considered by CEPP:  1) the formation of this minor in particular, and the possibility that its distinctive aspects require further discussion within committee and/or on the faculty floor; and 2) the College’s process of creating and approving minors in general.

The basic framework of the AA minor was fully reviewed, including:
· Its status as a “coordinate minor,” meaning that it may be pursued only in tandem with “companion” majors/minors (specifically Art, Art History, Dance, Music, and Theater)
· Its requirement for a “structured field experience,” which may be, but is not necessarily, an internship
· Its requirements for institutional support, which are fulfilled by the appointment of the Zankel Director of Arts Administration and the endorsement and cooperation of the companion departments

The Committee noted that the minor has already been approved by the Curriculum Committee and does not require a vote by the full faculty.  Nonetheless, discussion ensued about whether the distinctions of this particular minor call for further consideration.  One specific issue raised and discussed was the limitation of the minor to students working only within certain other related departments; CEPP is satisfied, however, that the explicit linking of Arts Administration to the fine arts follows widely accepted practices and expectations in the world outside of Skidmore, thereby justifying this policy.

Ultimately, CEPP decided that its role is not to challenge further the creation of the AA minor, which has already been approved through due process, although CEPP may in the future undertake broader discussions about whether consistency across minors—in structure and/or procedure—is desirable.

Michael Arnush alerted the committee that he and Tim Harper, in consultation with Beau Breslin (interim DOF), plan to discuss the proposed revision to the Cultural-Centered Inquiry requirements with department heads and program chairs at the upcoming divisional roundtables.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:34 a.m.

Respectfully submitted by Janet Casey


